
                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Loving, Serving, Sharing 
and Growing the Kingdom 

of God in our lives and 
neighborhood so that all 
of us may experience the 

transforming power of 
God’s love and justice. 

 

The Westside Story 
The News of Divine Redeemer Presbyterian Church and its Community 

 

Issue 27                           March/april 2015 

Divine Redeemer Birthdays and Anniversaries!  
Below are the birthdays and anniversaries for the months of March and April 2015.   

If your information is not here, please contact the church office. 

March Birthdays! 

2 Paris Martinez 
3 Hope Bradley, Staff 
4 Sally Rios 
5 Abigail Evans 
9 Sylvia Sanchez 
10  Erin Cavazos 
11 Tom Chavez III 
11 Ken Sheppard 
14 Gabriela Quintero 
14 Natalie Mueller 
16 Arlene Esparza 
17 Juan Gonzalez 
19 Rick Martinez 
23 Bertha Pena 
23 Mary Montoya Lerma 
23 Beatrice Chapa 
25 Larry Mendoza 
27 Josie Angell 
 

April Birthdays! 

2 Paula Earl-Orozco 
7 Sebastian Moreno 
8 Eloisa Mendoza 
12 Isaac Fuentes 
13 Leslie Martinez 
14 Cinthia Maldonado 
19 Luis Torres 
21 Irma Diaz de Leon 
21 Caroline Netro-Rivera 
22 Francisca Chavarria 
23 Alejandro Garcia 
23  Roland Ferguson 
 

 

  

 

March Anniversaries! 
1 Lauro & Irma Uribe 
17 Antonio & Lisa Gutierrez 
25 Manuel & Margaret Pelayo 
22 Adriana & Caroline Netro- 
Rivera 
April Anniversaries! 
8 Ramiro & Lisa Fuentes 
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Remembering  the Homebound 
Recordando a los que estan reclusados en casa 
The Homebound Visitation Team invites everyone to send a 

card, to visit or to call at least two homebound members of 

Divine Redeemer Presbyterian Church. 

If you know of anyone that needs to be placed on the list or if 

you have any questions, please call Bertha Pena at 434-1800.   

Please keep our homebound in your prayers especially during 

the holidays.  Below is a list of their names. 

Recordando a los que están reclusados en casa y no pueden 

salir. Se recomienda que manden una tarjeta, llamarles por 

teléfono, o visitarlos. Si Ud. Conoce una persona quien debe 

estar en esta lista o tiene preguntas, llame a Bertha Pena 434-

1800.   

¶ Garza, Leonor   

¶ Guerra, Margie 

¶ Whitson, Dora  
(Their phone numbers and addresses are listed in the Divine 

Redeemer Church Directory.) 

Just a reminder for Homebound Ministry:  If you are ill, 

having surgery, hospitalized, or for whatever reason unable to 

attend church and would like to be placed on the Homebound 

Mailing List, you or a family member will need to call the 

church office and let us know. Otherwise, if there is not a 

phone call or note, the name of the person will not be 

included on the list. Thank you. 

 

Divine Redeemer Ministry Leaders 
 

Loving Team (Worship) ~ Margie Cornejo 
Sharing Team (Finance, Bldg & Grounds) ~ Lauro 
Uribe, Buddy Vasquez 
Serving Team (Mission & Service) ~  
                                             Adrianna Netro-Rivera 
Growing Team (Christian Ed & Evangelism) ~               
                                                    Carolyn Arredondo 
 

Next Scheduled Ministry Team Meeting 
Sunday, March 22, 2015 1-3 pm 

Got News to share? How about family announcements, poems, short stories, ministry reports, upcoming events, tidbits, 
awards, or achievements? Submit your newsletter articles to Julius Lorenzi at drwestsidestory@gmail.com or drop 
them off at Divine Redeemer Presbyterian Church 407 N. Calaveras St. 
 

Greeters, Liturgist, Money Counters, 
Tech Support Volunteers are needed to 

serve: 
Individuals or families wanting to participate in 
one of these areas, for one or more Sundays in 
the month may contact the following 
individuals: 

Greeters-Sharon Guerrero 
Bilingual Service 
Spanish Service 

Liturgist-Margie Cornejo 
Bilingual Service 
Spanish Service 

Offering Counters-Janie Garcia 
Volunteers Always Needed 

Technology Support 
Janie Garcia 789.1246  

 

mailto:drwestsidestory@gmail.com
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Worship Readings for the Months of March-April 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Lectionary Readings for the  

Months of Mar. -Apr ., 2015 

Mar. 1, 2015  March 29, 2015 Apr. 5, 2015   Easter 

Gen. 17:1-7, 15-16 Palms Acts 10:34-43 or               Isa. 25:6-9 

Ps. 22:23-31 Mark 11:1-11 or 

John 12:12-16 

Ps. 118:1-2, 14-24 

Rom. 4:13-25 Ps. 118:1-2, 19-29 1 Cor. 15:1-11 or              Acts 10:34-43  

Mark 8:31-38 

 

 John 20:1-18 or                Mark 16:1-8 

   

Mar . 8, 2015 Passion Apr. 12, 2015 
Exod. 20:1-17 Isa. 50:4-9a Acts 4:32-35 

Ps. 19 Ps. 31:9-16 Ps. 133 

1 Cor. 1:18-25 Phil. 2:5-11 1 John 1:1ī2:2 

John 2:13-22 Mark 14:1ī15:47or Mark 15:1-39 

(40-47) 

John 20:19-31 

   

Mar . 15, 2015  Apr . 19, 2015 
Num. 21:4-9  Acts 3:12-19 

Ps. 107:1-3, 17-22  Ps. 4 

Eph. 2:1-10  1 John 3:1-7 

John 3:14-21  Luke 24:36b-48 

   

Mar. 22, 2015  Apr. 26, 2015 
Jer. 31:31-34  Acts 4:5-12 

Ps. 51:1-12 or 

Ps. 119:9-16 

 Ps. 23 

Heb. 5:5-10  1 John 3:16-24 

John 12:20-33 

 

 

 John 10:11-18 

   

Visioning Prayer 

“Lord, ENERGIZE us to reach out to our youth and elderly to better meet their needs. EMPOWER us to bridge the 

distances that exist between our church, the immediate neighborhood, the HNS, HOT, Peace Pals, and the Time Dollar. 

ENABLE us to use our personal gifts to build relationships in which your spirit becomes action.” AMEN 

Oración Visionaria 

“Señor: DANOS ENERGIA para satisfacer las necesidades de nuestros jóvenes y ancianos. DANOS PODER para cubrir la 
distancia que existe entre nuestra Iglesia, nuestro vecindario, el HNS y el Time Dollar. 

DANOS DISPOSICION para usar nuestros dones personales y construir relaciones en las cuales tu espíritu se vuelva 
acción”. AMEN 
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Words from Our Pastor 
 

Ash Wednesday…the beginning of our Lenten Journey 

“Remember you are dust, and to dust you shall return.”  Gen. 3:19 

For many of us, the message of repentance has dominated our associations with the season of 
Lent.  And while, the imposition of ashes understandably reminds us of the practice of ‘sackcloth 
and ashes’ as an ancient sign of repentance; there are additional profound spiritual truths 
available for us to explore in this ritual beginning to the Lenten Journey we share.   
 

Central among them is the awareness of our mortality and the wisdom such awareness offers us as disciples.  The 

phrase from Genesis often used when we receive the ashes upon our head, is God’s reminder to Adam that he is mortal, 

and that the clay from which he was formed will one day receive him again.  As with Adam, so too with us.   

 

Christian teachers across the millennia, like Francis of Assisi, grasped this and sought to communicate the importance of 

facing and accepting our death, because they found it to be so profoundly liberating.  The story is told of St. Francis in his 

garden: 

 

St. Francis of Assisi was hoeing his garden when someone asked what he would do if he were suddenly to 

learn that he would die before sunset that very day. "I would finish hoeing my garden," he replied. 

 

Awareness of our death, rivets our attention to the preciousness of life and can open us afresh to the miracle of each 

moment we are given…it can create a radical appreciation for the present moment we inhabit, and sharpen our 

attention to the presence and the glory and the love of God that is manifest right in front of us if our eyes are open. 

 

For some of us, repentance is the most urgent need in our spiritual lives.  But perhaps for others a radical redirection of 

our attention, away from past injuries, away from future fears and worries, to embrace the gift of life we have in our 

hands for such a limited time that it is worth experiencing as holy…Every single moment.  Life is short, but it is FULL of 

God, FULL of grace, FULL of glory.  Remember you are dust…and to dust you shall return.  

Many blessings during Lent ~ Rev. Rob 
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Lenten Preaching Series 
 

4ÈÅ 2ÏÁÄ ÔÏ 2ÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎȣÁ 0ÁÔÈ ÏÆ 0ÁÒÁÄÏØ 
,Á 6þÁ Á ÌÁ 6ÉÄÁȣÙ ÓÕÓ 0ÁÓÏÓ 0ÁÒÁÄĕÊÉÃÏÓ 
 
Ash Wed Introduction to the Path of Paradox 
 Introducción a los Pasos Paradójicos 
 
Feb 22 Lost to be Found  Lucas/Luke 15: 11-32 
 Perder para Encontrar 
 
March 1 Relinquish to Receive Lucas/Luke 18:18-30 
 Soltar para Recibir  
 
March 8 Weak to be Strong 2 Cor. 12: 7b-10 
 Débil para Obtener Fuerza 
 
March 15 Risk to Find Security  Mateo/Matt 14:22-36 
 Arriesgar para Estar Seguro 
 
March 22 Fall to be Forgiven  Juan/John 18:12-27 
 Pecar para Perdonar 
 
 
March 28 Humble to be Exalted  Lucas/Luke 19:29-48 
Palm Sunday Humillar para Exaltar 
 
 
April 2 Serve to Lead Juan/John 13:1-17 
Maundy Thursday Servir para Dirigir 
 
 
April 5 Die to Live Juan/John 20:1-18 
Easter Morir para Vivir  
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Greeting from MEYO! 
 

MEYO incarnates the love and liberating power of Jesus Christ by creating an 

environment that empowers its participants through Personal Development, Service 

to the Community, Solid Character Formation, and a Dedication to Post High School Learning.  Every year MEYO staff 

sets yearly goals relating to these four core areas along with a strategy to make them reality.  The following is a 

summary of this material. 

Objective:  Participants will grow in Personal Development by:  

¶ Developing Conversation/Communication Capacity 

¶ Developing Healthy Life Choices-(Exercise, Nutrition, Food)  

¶ Developing Good Study Habits 

¶ Developing Passions and Interest 

¶ Acquiring a sense of Responsibility 

 

MEYO will encourage personal development through tutoring/homework assistance, reward/incentive programs, 

financial education component, and by nurturing the participants’ interests and passions with outlets for these through 

activities, speakers, and field trips designed in response to their strongest interests and motivation.    The development 

of personal passions ignites the engine of internal motivation for our children and youth. 

Objective:  Participants will engage in Service to the Community by developing a sense of ownership and 

responsibility for their Neighborhood, Environment, and for the World/Larger Community 

MEYO will develop a sense of ownership of the youth’s community by teaching participants about holistic stewardship, 

individuality in unity, loving your neighbor and enemy, and being a family, while avoiding exclusivity.  This ownership is 

catalyzed during community building activities, teambuilding activities, group projects, community service 

(neighborhood, in San Antonio, and out of town service trip),  House of Teens Youth tutoring Peace Pals participants, 

and activities/guest speakers on Environmental subjects.  This formation builds young citizens who understand 

themselves to be part of a larger community for which they are responsible. 

MEYO prepares the participants for the steps of their post-graduate journey by offering assistance in the forms of 

homework/tutoring/computer lab tools, youth/family support, connecting with local schools participants attend, and 

career direction, college or technical school selection, and support in securing finical aid through our partnership with 

our collaborators, College Vista and Discern.  With these collaborations we support and walk with a child from 1st grade 

to graduation and beyond! Education is the most reliable variable in breaking the poverty cycle that traps the residents 

of our community.  Every child we enable to break that cycle will liberate not only that individual, but also the 

generations that follow.   

As being a part of the community that surrounds these youth and children we thank you for the many ways you 

have supported this holistic approach and invite you to envision new ways of support.  Blessings! 

 

 

 



The Westside Story     7 o 
 

HNS HAPPENINGS 

I have some nice updates to share with you all this month about HNS! First of 

all, I am happy to announce that, financially, The House of Neighborly Service ended 

up solidly in the black at the end of 2014!  This is due to the hard work of our HNS 

Board, staff, and especially of our new Executive Director, Sandra Morales.  She 

completes her first year as our Director this February and we are very thankful for her 

leadership and hard work.  She is keeping a close eye on our expenses and brought in 

several new grants last year that have helped stabilize our finances.  Sandra will be 

coming to worship with us soon (after the Gala) so those of you who have not had a 

chance to meet her will be able to do that, and we will ask her to give us an update on how HNS is doing.                                                                                                                                                      

HNS has a new program that will be starting up soon.  We have partnered with Parent Child 

Incorporated (PCI) to be a site for the “Early Head Start Program” that they will be heading here in San 

Antonio.  HNS is one of only 5 locations in the city that will provide childcare for infants and toddlers (from 6 

weeks to 35 months).  This is an exciting new opportunity to extend our children’s program here in our 

community and we are proud to be able to partner with PCI under this new grant they received from the 

Federal Government.  Funds for this program were possible through President Obama’s early education 

initiative.       

 This year HNS is celebrating its 10th Annual Gala on February 27th.  I mention the Gala because I want 

to acknowledge some special Divine Redeemer folks who have shared their beautiful artistic talents by 

creating several art and jewelry pieces that they’ve donated to HNS for our Silent and Live auctions this year 

and for several years past.  These art and jewelry pieces have been a special part of our Gala’s.   I wanted to be 

sure and say “THANK YOU” to all our creative folks who have given of themselves in their artwork to help HNS.   

Our sincere and heartfelt thanks go to Alma Cornejo, Lisa Fuentes, Pat Jimenez, Angelica Valdez, and to our 

Pastor, Rob Mueller who have created and donated several beautiful paintings, drawings, hand painted tiles, 

and jewelry for our annual fundraiser event.  I truly admire their artistic gifts and talents and I know I speak for 

everyone at HNS when I say that we really appreciate you sharing of your creations to help raise funds for our 

work at HNS.  Gracias a todos ustedes.    

  Divine Redeemer will be celebrating its Centennial this year and HNS’s Centennial year will be in 2017.  

It is exciting to think that we have been working together for almost 100 years!  We are doing God’s work 

together here in the Prospect Hill Neighborhood and beyond to other parts of San Antonio.  That is why I think 

it is such a blessing that we are both taking part in the Sacred Places study this year to give us insight and 

guidance for our future together.  We will be having our second of four workshops on February 12th.  The time 

we spend together in studying our mission and our purpose is exactly what we need to give us a good path for 

our next 100 years. Please pray for the work that is being done that will help us to further God’s kingdom.            

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Thank you all,    Becky Alvarez, HNS Board Member 
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Divine Redeemer News 

ATTENTION all Divine Redeemer and House of Teens 

Youth  

What:  Spring Break Service  

When: March 9-11, half days***  

Where:  We will meet at the Yellow House and go to different sites around the city 

for service. ***                                  ***Places and Times still being determined. 

 

Peace Pals  

In early December, the Peace Pals kids got  a chance to see the Nutcracker ballet at the Tobin 

Center for Performing Arts thanks to a donation from a member of Divine Redeemer. We 

invited any of our  students between 3rd -5th grade to join us and five of our kids were able to 

experience something the y've never had the chance to do before. All the way back to the bus, 

they were dancing around the sidewalk like ballerinas and seemed to thoroughly enjoy 

themselves.  
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INFORMATION SESSIONS REGARDING OBAMA'S EXECUTIVE ORDER 

Sponsored by various community organizations in conjunction with RAICES 

immigrant legal services 

Tuesday, March 10 th  and Wednesday, March 25 th  at 6pm at Divine Redeemer 

Presbyterian Church *** 407 N. Calaveras corner of W. Salinas St 

ALL THE COMMUNITY IS INVITED  to learn more about the developments and 

requirements of this immigration adjustment which may help families in our area to live free of the fear 

of deportation  

 

Happy 100th  Birthday Year to Divine Redeemer  
 
Estas son las mañanitas que cantaba el Rey David  
por querer a nuestra iglesia 
se las cantamos así 
Despierta, mi bien, despierta 
Mira que ya amaneció 
Ya los pajaritos cantan  
La luna ya se metió. 
 
Que linda está la mañana en que vengo a saludarles 
Venimos todos con gusto y placer a felicitarles 
 
Cien años hemos cumplido, del comienzo del trabajo 
con sus penas, logros, fracasos ¡ha sido todo un relajo! 
 
Vinieron los refugiados, quisieron vivir en paz 
En San Antonio, Texas, encontraron algún solaz 
 
Reunidos en una taverna, que no era funcional  
La Biblia estudiaron en la escuela dominical 
 
Después de varios meses, decidieron actuar 
formando una iglesia ¡que debemos hoy celebrar! 
 
Ya viene amaneciendo, ya la luz del día nos dio. 
Levántate de mañana, ¡mira que ya amaneció! 
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SERVICES FOR 
DIVINE REDEEMER 

Theme ÆÏÒ ,ÅÎÔȡ  4ÈÅ 2ÏÁÄ ÔÏ 2ÅÓÕÒÒÅÃÔÉÏÎȣÁ 0ÁÔÈ ÏÆ 

Paradox 

,Á 6þÁ Á ÌÁ 6ÉÄÁȣ  Ù ÓÕÓ 0ÁÓÏÓ 0ÁÒÁÄĕÊÉÃÏÓ 

Worship Services 

Ash Wednesday  February 18 7:00 pm 
Domingo de Ramos   29 de marzo 9:30 am 

Palm Sunday              March 29 11:00 am 

Maundy Thursday       April 2 7:00 pm 

Easter Sunday              April 5   
Sunrise Service/ Servicio de Madrugada      7:00 am Bilingual Worship Service/ Servicio Bilingüe 10:00 
am 
       
For more information contact Loving Ministry Team -Margie Cornejo (210-648-9332) 

Join us for a Seder Meal 

The tradition continues at Divine Redeemer as we enter into the Lenten Season.  This year 

we will have 3 Seder Meals.  The meals will provide an intimate recollection of the story of 

spending 40 days in the dessert as told in the book of Exodus and a special homemade meal 

with DR friends and family. 

Monday March 9, 2015 at the home of Carolina and Adrianna 

Monday March 16, 2015 at the home of Lourdes Santos (Spanish) 

Monday March  23, 2015 at the home of Alex and Margie Cornejo 

All dinners will begin at 6 P.M. and seating is limited so plan now to attend.  For more information, please 

contact Carolyn Arredondo or Arlene J. Esparza.  Thank you. 

https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrTcYFlCOhU0eEAgaWJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIza3JvZnQzBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANkNDBkOTE0OTQ4MzU1ZjA1MDcwY2YyNTQ0MDgyZDM0OQRncG9zAzQ1BGl0A2Jpbmc-?.origin=&back=https://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?p%3Dseder%2Bmeal%26fr%3Dmcsaoffblock%26fr2%3Dpiv-web%26tab%3Dorganic%26ri%3D45&w=1745&h=1559&imgurl=ecfwt.files.wordpress.com/2012/03/sedermeal.jpg&rurl=http://eaglescrest.org/2012/03/31/this-week-ecf-4112/&size=391.8KB&name=the+passover+<b>seder+meal</b>+is+our+easter+service+we+will+meet+and+worship+...&p=seder+meal&oid=d40d914948355f05070cf2544082d349&fr2=piv-web&fr=mcsaoffblock&tt=the+passover+<b>seder+meal</b>+is+our+easter+service+we+will+meet+and+worship+...&b=0&ni=21&no=45&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=11lqio7d5&sigb=138bk1iq5&sigi=11fgnkopo&sigt=12haaall7&sign=12haaall7&.crumb=hkeissQ.ITP&fr=mcsaoffblock&fr2=piv-web
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inspirARTE… is our newest outreach to the community God has called us to serve, but it is also for members 

who have been yearning for some more contemporary Christian music.   

 

inspirARTE is the TOP PRIORITY for the session’s 2015 goal of providing more Christian Nurture opportunities.  

inspirARTE will happen at 5:45 pm the last Thursday of every month, beginning Feb. 26th.  A light supper, 20-

30 minutes of great praise and worship music, a biblical story and a fun intergenerational art project 

connected to the story.  All ages are welcome! 

 

We’re hoping this will be a fun evening for entire families, and especially are reaching out to the families of our 

HOT and PEACE Pal kiddos, and our own young families.    

Come enjoy the fellowship, the chance to learn the stories of our faith, and meet and make some new 

friends…inspirARTE is for YOU!! 

 

Welcome Brother Romo and “Boy”! 

  

 

You may have seen a visitor in church at the back of the 

sanctuary that has four legs, loads of fur, and a smile a mile wide.  

This would be Boy, he is a service dog for another visitor who 

when I asked him his name introduced himself as Brother Romo.  

They both live close to the church in the neighborhood and visit 

on occasion.  I wanted to introduce the two to our church family 

in hopes to encourage everyone to say hello when you see them, 

but to also ask before petting Boy since he is indeed a service 

dog. J 

!

!

!

Fo o d * Musi c * Wo r shi p* Ar t  

* BI E NV E NI DOS T ODOS*  Est e Jueves a  

l a s 5:4 5 pm  

T hi s T hu r sd ay  

a t  5:4 5 pm  
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Divine Redeemer Calendar of Events for March/ April 2015 

DR Men’s group has started their study using the book From Wild Man to Wise Man by 

Richard Rohr. News for REAL Men… Every month we will read and look at a chapter of 

the book sharing from our personal experiences and reflecting together on what kind of 

men we want to be in the world.  Every second Sunday night, the DR men meet for a 

potluck supper, fellowship, study and planning for ministry together.  So…when are YOU 

going to join us??? Next gathering is March 8th hosted by Alex Alcocer. 

The Men’s group has started selling tickets at $7.00 / per plate for their Fish Fry scheduled 

for Friday April 3rd from 12 Noon – 5PM. Plate will include: fried fish, hush puppies, French 

fries and Cole slaw.  Contact Alex Cornejo for tickets and more information.  

 

Every Monday- Overeaters Anonymous (OA)  meetings, 7:00-8:00p, at 2802 W. Salinas across the street 
from Divine Redeemer (yellow house). Meetings are conducted in Spanish only. OA website is 

www.oasantonio.com P# 210.492.5400 

 

 

 

 

Building & Grounds Committee:  My name is Xavier (Buddy) Vazquez Jr.  

We can always use an extra pair of eyes. Please help us in maintaining our Buildings and Grounds as we have 
for over one hundred years. You can reach me on my cell phone 210-834-1116 or you can leave me a note in 
the folder that is marked Bldg’s and Grounds in the church’s office.  

 

Daylight Savings Time begins: 
Don’t forget to change your clocks on March 8, 2015. 
Spring Forward One Hour 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Young Adult Bible Study and Lunch every 1st and 3rd Sunday after church in the Fellowship Hall. 

Youth Meeting/ Bible Study- 7:00- 8:30 pm Grades 6-12. There will be snacks, games, activities, 

and discussion of youth determined topics. Group will meet every other week at the Yellow 

House. For more information please contact Andrew Willems 210-241-2967 email: 

andrewgwillems@hotmail.com or Angélica Valdez 210-262-9911 email: 

aevaldez2711@gmail.com This month’s dates: March 5, March 26 

 

Every Tuesday- Boy Scouts Troop #52 Meetings are held at 6:30pm , 

Vasquez Center across Divine Redeemer  

 

http://www.oasantonio.com/
tel:210-834-1116
mailto:aevaldez2711@gmail.com
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D R Calendar of Events (continued) for March/ April 2015 

March  
6 World Day of Prayer 

6-7 Presbytery Meeting- Corpus Christi 

8 $2 -ÅÎȭÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ ΰ0-  
                    Host: Alex Alcocer 
 
11  Prayer Shawl w/ Potluck@ 6PM

  Hostess:  Margaret Rivera 

13 $2 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ ,ÅÃÔÉÏ ×Ⱦ 0ÏÔÌÕÃË  
          @ 6:30 pm Hostess: Helen Rivera 
 
15 Discipleship Circle 1- 3 PM 

22 Ministry Team Meeting 1-3 pm 

25 Sharing Team Meeting @ 6:30 PM 

26 InspirARTE Family Ed Night  
                    5:45 ɀ 7:45 PM 

April  
3 -ÅÎȭÓ &ÉÓÈ &ÒÙ Ϋά .ÏÏÎ ɀ 6 PM 

5 Communion Sunday  

8 Prayer Shawl w/ Potluck@ 6 PM   
             Hostess:  Margaret Rivera 
 
10-12 $2 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ -   Port Aransas 

12 $2 -ÅÎȭÓ 'ÒÏÕÐ ΰ0- 

17-Ϋγ $2 -ÅÎȭÓ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔ- Bastrop, TX 

19 Discipleship Circle 1-3 PM 

22 Earth Day 

26 Confirmation Class 

26 Session meeting 3-5 pm 

Calendar of events are subject to change, contact Program leaders or church office. 

--Westside Bible Study 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ ÁÔ "ÅÒÔÈÁ 0ÅÎÁȭÓ ÈÏÕÓÅ ρς .ÏÏÎ 

--Monday Spanish Bible Study w/ Potluck 10:00 am, Fellowship Hall 

 

Divine Redeemer has a website… check it out at divineredeemersa.org 

If you have any information that you would like to post on the website 

please email a copy to the church office at drchurchsa@sbcglobal.net   Include 

any graphics on your announcements, special fonts, layout, etc. Pictures can 

also be sent.  The Website will not be current unless you submit the information. This is our 

website so we welcome everyone's participation! 

http://divineredeemersa.org/
mailto:drchurchsa@sbcglobal.net
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Just as a reminder, when groups or individuals use the kitchen for an event, 

listed below are some rules we ask that you follow. This is in an effort to be more 

efficient and reduce operating costs. 

KITCHEN RULES 

Please refrain from using the kitchen during the hours of 7:00 am ï 12:00 pm 

during which time the day care meals are being prepared. 

No children or youth are allowed in the kitchen during the hours the 

Day Care Center is operating Monday ï Friday  

7:30 AM ï 5:00 PM. 

If children and/or youth are allowed in the kitchen at other times an adult must be designated 

to supervise, and the ñKitchen Checklistò must be completed by the adult upon completion of 

the activity. 

¶ Leftover food must be taken or thrown away after each meal/snack preparation. 

¶ Remove any leftover food from the counters and the refrigerator. 

¶ Please do not allow food to go down the drain. Scrape dishes and cooking utensils in the trashcan first. 

¶ Do not leave any used or dirty dishes/utensils on the counter or in the sink soaking.  

¶ Bring your own dish rags, dish towels, potholders, etc. for washing & drying. Do not leave any dishes, 

pots, etc. in the drain board. 

¶ Do not leave any dirty or soiled towels on the counters or in the sink.  Take back home or throw away. 

¶ Trashcan and lid must be wiped clean of any spilt food or liquid. 

¶ Counters and floors must be kept free of food/wet spills.  Floor must be swept and mopped after each 

use. 

¶ Remove empty containers or boxes from the counters/floor. 

¶ Empty all ice chests and remove from floor to prevent any water leaks. 

¶ Remove any water from drain pan located under sink. 

¶ Refrigerated food or snacks brought in advance for events must be covered, labeled, dated properly. 

¶ Food that is not labeled will be thrown out.  (No food will be kept). 

¶ Non-refrigerated food or snacks brought in advance for an event must be covered, labeled, or stored 

properly. 

¶ Stove/ oven needs to be cleaned of all spills. 

¶ Large three basin sink is for dishes/kitchen utensils to be washed only. 

¶ Small sink by the refrigerator is for washing of the hands only. 

¶ Screen door should be kept closed. 
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YES!  I WOULD LIKE TO ORDER MY 2015 EASTER LILIES  

which will be used to adorn the church on Easter Sunday and also help defray the church’s cost. 

 

Name: ______________________________ Phone Number: _____________________ 

#___ Easter Lilies w/ cover at $10.00 each     

Total Amount Enclosed   cash_______ check #_______ $________ 

 

Return Order Slip and money by March 15, 2015 
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